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The Chairperson and Members  
South Central Area Committee. 
 

Naming and Numbering Proposal for a new development and a house on a site 
located to the rear and side of No. 54 the Laurels, Inchicore Road, Kilmainham, 
Dublin 8, (Planning No. 2738/19). 
 

 
 
This naming proposal refers to a residential development of 16 apartments to the 
rear of the site and a single house at the front of the site at the above address as 
indicated on the attached site location map. The naming proposed for the 
apartment development is: 
 
The Laurels (Na Labhrais) 
 
The name ‘The Laurels’ is already in use on the existing building No.54 which 
contains 9 apartments and it is considered appropriate to use the same name on 
the enlarged site. 
 
It is proposed that the single house at the front of the site which is adjacent to the 
existing line of houses on Inchicore road should be numbered 52A Inchicore 
Road. 
 
The Heritage Officer and the Environment and Transportation - Roads & Traffic 
Department have deemed the proposed name and numbering as appropriate for 
this development. 
 
The naming: The Laurels   (Na Labhrais) and numbering of the house as 52A 
Inchicore Road is considered suitable and is recommended for adoption. 
 
  
 
Mary Taylor 

Director of Services South City 


